
Challenge Program
Broad Based Planning Team

Agenda
October 29, 2003

I.  Introductions

II. Minutes- March 26, 2003

III. Old Business

A. High School - update on new AP courses offered

B. National Association of Gifted Children (NAG-C)
1. Indianapolis, Friday, November 14 - Sunday, November 16
2. Parent Day, Saturday, November 15

C. Middle School - use of letters to parents to define expectations for
program participation

IV. New Business

A. “Presents of Mind Show”, November 6

B. Appeal for funds - $950.00 to date

C. ACT/SAT Information

D. Ideas for upcoming meetings

V. Open forum



Challenge Program
Broadbased Planning Team

October 29,2003

Attended by:
Dr. Vicki L. Vaughn, Challenge Program Coordinator, Edgelea Elementary Principal
Mr. Glade Montgomery, Associate Principal for Curriculum and Instruction, Jeff High School
Mr. Jim Lilley, Counselor, Challenge Program Building Coordinator, Sunnyside Middle School
Mrs. Mary Margaret Foreman, Counselor, Challenge Program Building Coordinator,

Tecumseh Middle School
Ms. Donna Osborn, Honors Algebra 3& 4, Jeff High School

Dr. Vaughn welcomed those attending. No introductions were needed. Minutes from the March 26,
meeting will be mailed to those in attendance.  Glade Montgomery distributed a listing of the
Honor/AP classes presently offered at Jeff High School for the 2003-2004 academic year.
(See attached) Several new classes have been added and are so noted on the listing.  There was some
discussion as to equal honor credit given to class that are differeniated throughout the entire course
versus classes that have an elected honors component if additional projects/products are completed.
How and who approves the class status was questioned. Glade said the path for course approval was
1.) The course department   2.) The Instruction/Leadership Team (the department chairs)
3.) Curriculum Council (K-12 representatives from all curricular areas, teachers and administrators).
The possibility of adding an AP Statistics course was mentioned.  Glade also informed the team that
the freshmen coming in the fall of ’04 will begin under the new Academy concept. This will be
discussed at the Honors Orientation for parents and students to be held January 28, 2004.  Mary
Margaret asked for clarification as to the path for Grade 8 Excel Humanities students.  The concern
is that the course, Grade 8 Excel Humanities, is at level of difficulty that Grade 9 English H is not a
progressive step for these students.  Discussion about what defines the course level; what standards
are taught; and who can grant high school credit ensued.  These questions and concerns would be
researched.  Dr. Vaughn said that there is state legislation presently under consideration that would
allow identified students to waive or test out of some requirements for high school credit and
graduate early if desired.

Dr. Vaughn distributed information about the National Association for Gifted Children Annual
Conference that will be in Indianapolis this November 14-16. She also emphasized the opportunity
this conference presents is due to the number of renowned speakers.  Several of the Jeff Challenge
Art students are participating in the Art Display at the Indiana Convention Center on Saturday,
November 14.

Dr. Vaughn asked the middle schools to reflect on the effectiveness of the revised letters to the
identified student’s parents outlining the expectations for program participation.  Mary Margaret
Foreman related that when two students were recently recommended for placement in Challenge
level classes from the Excel level the parents were supportive.  Jim Lilley felt the outlined
expectations did send the message to both student and parent that there is a minimum standard of
performance and a standard of commitment.  Both counselors agreed that early communication from
the teacher to the parent is paramount to making such a transition successful and beneficial for the
student.



Dr. Vaughn distributed flyers and information about the “Presents of Mind Show”, at the
Indianapolis Museum on November 6.  She also reported that the appeal for funds from Andy
Hughes, Challenge Program Parents Group Chairperson,  has yielded $955.00 to date. These
donations have been used to register four of the program’s teachers at the NAGC Conference.  Any
additional funds that may come to the program will be used for classroom materials.  These
additional monies are greatly appreciated.  Thank you letters have been mailed to the donors.

Dr. Vaughn also distributed ACT/SAT information she had received through an e-mail.  This packet
is very informative as to what each test is and who uses the test information.  Donna Osborn added
that the students often confuse the tests and which ones they may have already taken.  Hopefully this
information can be made available on the Challenge Program website.  Donna Osborn also
emphasized the need to enlighten students and parents about the new aspects i.e. writing component,
on the new SAT Test.

Dr. Vaughn inquired if anyone had concerns, ideas, etc. that might be used as topics for future
meetings.  Jim Lilley mentioned an interest in attrition review at upcoming meetings.  Since Math
texts are to be adopted this year, this might be a prudent time to review the curriculum mapping for
math specifically grade 5 through 12.  The intent would be to confirm where the grade level
standards are taught and the subject standards for Algebra and Geometry.  It is very important that
neither grade level nor subjects standards be neglected.

Dr. Vaughn thanked those in attendance and it was noted that attendance at this evening time slot is
not as good as the after school meeting.  Several in attendance expressed the preference for after
school meetings.  The next meeting for the Broad Based Planning Team is scheduled for January 22,
2004 in the Board Room at Hiatt Administration Center.
Meeting adjourned.
























